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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Thursday, May 31, 2018 10:42 AM
To: Eric Englehart (eenglehart@portoakland.com)
Cc: dheinze@portoakland.com; 'Brinigar, Ryan'; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health 

(Dilan.Roe@acgov.org); Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health
Subject: RO101- TraPac Geotechnical Investigation, Berth 25-26
Attachments: Full page photo.pdf; 2800 7th st Work Plan.pdf; HollowStemAuger Drilling.pdf; TraPac 

Berth 24 25 32 HASP.pdf

Dear Mr. Englehart, 

As you are aware, AECOM has been engaged to perform a geotechnical investigation on Port of Oakland (Port) property
for the TraPac facility at Berth 25-26.  The bores are identified as SB-1 and SB-2 on the attached figure entitled Full Page 
Photo. At least one of the proposed boring locations is in the vicinity of an open case under the oversight of Alameda County 
Department of Environmental Health (ACDEH).  The case is the Port of Oakland / Kaiser & Powerine Oil / Berth 30, 2800-
2801 7th Street, ACDEH case number RO0000101 and GeoTracker Global ID T0600101099.   

Attached are documents provided to our agency regarding the work scope proposed by AECOM.  ACDEH requests the 
Port, and at your discretion  your environmental consultant, review the scope of work.  ACDEH requests that you provide a 
letter to ACDEH indicating if the advancement of the borings will cause drag-down, cross contamination or if the investigation 
will adversely affect the subsurface conditions at the site.  The drilling permit application is on hold pending your response.

Please indicate if you or your representative will be present to observe field activities.   

Thank you for your cooperation.  Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case, please call 
me at (510) 567-6764 or send an electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org.. 

Respectfully, 

Keith Nowell 

Keith Nowell PG, CHG 

Hazardous Materials Specialist 

Land Water Division 

Alameda County Department of Environmental Health 

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 

Alameda, CA 94502-6540 

phone: 510 / 567  - 6764 

fax: 510 / 337 - 9335 

email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 

 

 


